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Press Advisory – FRIDAY
Monserrate, Council Members, Housing Advocates 

Join to Protest Outside First Council Hearing 

on Mayor’s Plans to Redevelop Willets Point 
City Hall  –  On Friday, October 17, the City Council will begin to debate the massive Willets Point redevelopment plan amidst continued calls by Council Members, ACORN, Queens for Affordable Housing, Pratt Center for Community Development, and Queens residents for the Economic Development Corporation to withdraw it and make major changes.

A majority of City Council members, led by Monserrate, have continued to reiterate their opposition to a proposed redevelopment plan for Willets Point, most recently sending a letter to the Bloomberg administration stating their “absolute opposition” to the project.  Thirty-two Council members – more than the 50 percent needed to strike down a land use proposal in the Council – co-signed the letter, their second to the administration this year, demanding, among other issues, that half of new housing created be affordable to low- and moderate-income families in the surrounding neighborhoods.  

According to the City’s land use calendar, the Council must act on the proposal by the middle of November, setting up a showdown between the Bloomberg administration and Council members.
WHO:      

Hiram Monserrate, Council Member, 21st District
                

Council Member

ACORN

Pratt Center for Community Development

Queens for Affordable Housing 

Queens Residents
WHEN & Where:      Friday, October 17

10:00a.m. – Council Hearing, City Hall Chambers

1:00p.m. –   Press Conference, City Hall Steps 

####
